Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell,, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Gene Crump

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, December 20, 2007, for a Regular Monthly Meeting at the Hart County Administration Building.  Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members:  James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, and Gene Crump.  Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser/BOA Clerk and Megan Davis, Hartwell Sun Reporter.

Rebecca Duncan took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:15 P.M. and Mr. Crump opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mrs. Thompson to approve the agenda as presented.   Motion was seconded by Mr. Crump.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Crump to approve the November 8, 2007 minutes as written.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Crump to recommend to the Board of Commissioners Pinnacle Mapping Technologies as low bidder for the aerial photography flyover.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson.  Motion passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Crump that based on the research of the appraisal staff that an error was made on Mr. James and Belinda Robinson’s property in 2004 and to forward the Error & Relief to the tax commissioner’s office.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

***The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Thursday, January 3, 2008 at 9:00 A.M.  (location to be announced.

***The Hart County Board of Assessors will hold a work session on January 14, 2008 at 10:00 A.M. for the purpose of reviewing current policies and procedures.  The location of this work session will be announced

***Direction to Chief Appraiser to present a work plan to Board regarding the mapping project.  Included in the plan should be number of maps still pending & categories, workload, possible completion date.

Motion was made by Mr. Crump to authorize the Chief Appraiser to offer Mr. Bruce Grant a promotion in the Assessor’s Office to Associate Chief Appraiser and to request the Board of Commissioner’s at their first meeting of 2008 to allow years of experience to Mr. Grant.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. McMullan to acknowledge the good efforts and hard work of the Chief Appraiser and Appraisal Staff for the 2007 year.  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.

There being no further business, Mr. Crump made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 P.M...  Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson.  Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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